
Childwall Golf Club Ecology & 
Sustainability Newsletter February 2025 

“From sustainability and conservation of wildlife, to health and well-being for all ages, to 
jobs and economic value through local supply chains, golf is good for nature and 
communities” (Golf Environmental Organisation (GEO) Foundation) 
 

 

 

• The Winter season has brought a few migrants to CGC – Redwings and  
Fieldfares have been spotted on the golf course along with many of our resident 
birds. Also, Bramblings and Redpolls have been seen at the feeding station and 
around the course 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
Redwing at the 14th hole on 12th January 

Wildlife News 
 

Bramblings near 
the feeding 

station on 12th 
January 

Left: Male 

Right: Female  

Redpolls near 
the feeding 

station on 10th 
January 

Left: Male 

Right: Female 

Meadow Pipit in the trees between the 
practice area and the 12th on 20th 

November (2024) 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

• Lichens – you may have noticed an abundance of lichens on trees around the golf 
course.  

• A lichen is formed from algae and a fungus in a mutually beneficial symbiotic 
relationship. The fungi benefit from the carbohydrates produced by the algae by 
photosynthesis. The algae benefit by being protected from the environment by the 
filaments of the fungus, which also gather moisture and nutrients from the 
environment. The fungus provides a stable “anchor”. 

• Hypogymnia physodes and Ramalina farinacea are two of the commonest lichens 
found on trees. 

• Lichens are good indicators of air pollution. This is great news as it means the 
air is very clean around CGC. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

Fieldfare  (for more 
information see “Birdie of the 

Month 13 – the Fieldfare”) 

Pictures 
courtesy of 

Steve Young 

Pictures 
courtesy of 
John Fox 

Great Spotted 
Woodpecker at our 
bird feeding station 

Ramalina farinacea has 
branching ‘fronds’ and looks 
like a tiny bush 

Hypogymnia physodes 
(called ‘Monk’s Hood 
lichen) is flatter and has 
leaf-like lobes 



 

 

• Due to the unsightly nature of the wildflower zones, we have decided to 
concentrate our efforts on one area. 

• We will be maintaining the wildflower zone on the 12th only. This needs to be 
replenished with seeds. If members have any wildflower seeds they would like to 
donate to enhance this area, please contact Carl, Indira Maddison or John Fox 

• Josh Styles, our local Ecologist, is due to visit CGC in the Spring and will advise and 
help us to improve our wildflower zone on the 12th. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wildflower Zones 

CGC appears on BBC North West 
Weather 

Childwall Golf Club appeared on 
BBC North West Weather last 
month. The photo was taken by 
one of our members from the 2nd 
fairway and submitted to the 
‘Weather Watchers’ link at the 
BBC 

This is the original photo 



 

 

 

 

• Our ‘Birdie of the Month’ is the Fieldfare. Fieldfares can be seen during the winter 
months and many have been spotted around CGC. You may find them in flocks 
with other thrushes like Song Thrushes and Redwings.  

• You can access this information on the Childwall Golf Club website (Ecology) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Birdie of the Month 13 

‘The Fieldfare’ 

https://childwallgolfclub.co.uk/index.php/ecology


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Presentation of CGC Ecology Strategy  

The previous newsletter 
(November 2024) 
highlighted the many 
achievements made 
over the past 4 years by 
the Ecology and 
Sustainability 
Committee. 

The Committee was 
recently asked to 
provide a presentation, 
regarding our ‘Ecology 
Strategy’ achievements 
to ‘Widnes Horticultural 
Society’. 

The PowerPoint 
presentation can be 
found in PDF format on 
the CGC website under 
‘Wildlife            Ecology’.  



 

 

 

 

• Ecology Brochure - this is available to view by members and visitors in the lounge 
area of the clubhouse. It has been produced by the Ecology & Sustainability 
Committee with superb photographs of wildlife around CGC by Steve Young. 

 

 

 

• The solar panels have been agreed and financed. The successful contractor has 
been chosen and installation will take place sometime this year.  

• The boiler replacement has also been agreed and financed. Two new, energy-
efficient boilers will be installed once the weather improves sufficiently for the 
heating and hot water in the clubhouse to be turned off.  

• Carl is promoting sustainable golf accessories including biodegradable leather 
golf gloves in recyclable packaging, metal water bottles, bamboo tees, etc.  

• Water conservation is an ongoing topic and is being reviewed by various 
committees. 

• Thank you to all members who continue to use our recyclable bins for plastic and 
paper waste 

Sustainability News 

Brochure of Ecology at Childwall Golf 
Club 



 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Eco Team Photo Competition – ‘Spring/Summer’ season 2025 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have another Eco Photo Competition for the coming ‘Spring/Summer’ 2025. The 
deadline for entries is 31st August 2025 (in time for the November 2025 Newsletter). 
Photos can be taken anywhere and are not restricted to the grounds of CGC. Send your 
entries to Helen Gale (h.gale27@hotmail.co.uk).  

Prizes courtesy of the Pro Shop 

Eco Team Photo Competition 

Picture courtesy of Carl Smith 
– “Rainbow over CGC” 

We have already received 
some entries for the 
Spring/Summer Competition 

mailto:h.gale27@hotmail.co.uk


 

 

Childwall Golf Club Ecology Team 

 

  

 

 

 

               

 

 

 

 

 

Best wishes,   

The Childwall Golf Club Ecology & Sustainability Team 

 

 

 

 

Gavin Brown   Pat Donnelly   Steve Douglas   John Fox         Helen Gale    

Mark Kofoed 

 

Neil Martin       Frank Sanderson       Carl Smith          Mike Smith Tom Kinloch   

 

Indira Maddison          Steve Young 

Childwall Golf Club calendars for 2025 are still available to 
purchase from the bar for £10. All photographs have been 
taken around the golf course by Steve Young. 

We have a few left so please consider buying one as £5 of the 
£10 goes towards the Captains’ charities 

 

 


